Bradworthy CP School
Friday 4th July 2008

Dear Parents,

I have to admit that I really enjoyed yesterday’s sports day and I’m really pleased that we weren’t put off by the weather.

I thought that the children showed a fantastic attitude, doing their best to win the events that they were taking part in and showing themselves to be extremely sporting in both victory and defeat. I think that this is an important part of the children’s development and one of the reasons why I believe that in is important for them to take part in competitive sports. As we go through our lives we all have to accept that we will win and lose and I think that children can start to learn to cope with this through sport at school.

Most importantly of all I think we all had a great time and it was certainly very nice to see so many parents in school supporting our children.

I’d like to thank everyone who has worked hard in putting this event on.

Congratulations to all of the children in Robins who won sports day for the first time this year.
If any of you have any photographs of sports day which I could use on our website I’d be grateful if you would e-mail them to me. My address is richardstp@btinternet.com.

Cabaret Night

I would like to thank everyone who helped organise and run the cabaret evening which took place in February whilst I was away.

The evening was a fantastic success raising an incredible £1369.

In addition to this we have been able to obtain and extra £500 from Natwest Bank which brings the total amount raised by this single event to nearly £2000 after expenses.
As always the money will be used to support and extend the work that we do with the children in school.

In the last few moths this has included new computer equipment, a new kiln and a new cooker. The PTA has also committed its self to buying a further interactive white board for Class 2, a new football kit and training tops for the children to wear when they are involved in sport.
New Classes

I’m very happy to be able to give you some information about your child’s / children’s class groups when they return after the summer break in September.
Class 5

All of the current Year 5 children and Year 4 children born before 16th December 1998.
Class 4
Current Year 4 children born after 16th December 1998 and Year 3 children born before the end of February.
Class 3
Current Year 3 children born after the end of February and all of the current Year 2 children. 
Class 2

All of the current year 1 children.
Class 1

All of the children currently in reception and our new intake from playgroup.

The children have been organised so that they are as evenly spread as possible across the different classes and this means that we have been able to avoid placing the children in very big classes as some of them have been this year.

The children have been split strictly according to their ages in line with the school policy which our governors have adopted. The children’s levels of ability, or for that matter any other factors, has had no affect on the children’s new class groups.
If you have any observations or concerns in relation to any of the above please feel free to come in and have a chat with me.
Staff News

From September Anna Hare will be teaching Class 1 on a part time basis. This is to enable her to spend more time with her baby Victor and I am really pleased that the school has been able to accommodate her request to job share.

Anna will be sharing Class 1 with Denise Kent who has done a great deal of supply work in school, especially during my recent absence, and I know that we are all very impressed with her hard work and commitment to the school. Denise has already fitted in very well and I know she will be a great asset to the school.

I’m sure that this arrangement will be very successful.

Denise will also be covering my headtecher’s admin time in Class 5 from September. She has done an excellent job during my absence and I am really looking forward to working with her next year. 
Parents Evenings

We will be holding end of year parent’s evenings on Tuesday 15th and Thursday 17th July and this will provide an ideal opportunity for you to come and talk to your child’s / children’s teacher (s).

I hope that you will all take advantage of this opportunity.

If you would like an appointment please complete and return the form at the bottom of this letter.
Reports

The children’s reports are due out the week after next and I’m sure that you will get them prior to the parent’s evenings which we are holding in a couple of weeks time.
Leaver’s BBQ

Thank you to all of the parents who were able to join us at our PTA meeting on Monday evening. The meeting was very productive and a number of plans have been made for the Leaver’s BBQ which is taking place on Monday 21st July.
A list of events will be going up on the school notice board so that you can sign up to run one of them for a part of the evening. If you are able to offer an hour of your time 
Other School News

Our Year 6 children visited Broomhill Sculpture garden last week in support of the work that they have been doing in art. Year 5 have visited Rosemoor Gardens.
The school is committed to supporting the children’s school work through a range of different visits and I think that the children get a great deal from them.
We had a number of very positive comments from members of the public on these visits. They related to the children’s politeness, the enthusiastic way in which they approached what they were doing and the excellent standard of their uniform.

As always the children were a credit to the school.

The children in Class 5 have been walking on Dartmoor over the last week.
Our Year 6 children took part in a very demanding 10 mile walk across some very rough and steep terrain and I was very impressed with the way in which they went about it.

They will be planning and carrying out a 10 Tors walk before the end of term and I’m sure that this will be a very rewarding experience for them.

The recent good weather has also allowed us to take two other groups onto Dartmoor. Most of these children were walking on the moor for the first time and I think that they had a great time.

We’re now looking forward to our next trip out.

We are all looking forward to next week’s Year 5 / 6 residential trip to North Wales.
We’ll be doing a range of exciting things including rock climbing, canoeing, orienteering, canyoning and an ascent of Snowdon. We’ll also be visiting The Black Country Museum and Alton Towers as well as doing different evening activities.

Our Year 3 and 4 children are taking part in an Athletics Festival which is being held at Holsworthy College today. I’m sure that the children will have had a great time and I’m sure that they will also have been very successful.
Website 

Don’t forget that the school’s web address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 

The site is packed with information about school and the things that we have been up to.

This includes hundreds of photos and reports (many written by the children) as well as the opportunity to download a range of letters and forms.

When the children return from North Wales they will be working on an end of term newspaper and this will give us an opportunity to write a number of reports for the website. This means that by the time we break for the summer the website will be fully up to date and containing loads of the children’s work.

At least I hope it will !

I would like to think that you are all able to find the time to check out the site on a regular basis.
 Dates

Monday 7th – Friday 11th July
Year 5 / 6 Residential Trip to North Wales

Monday 14th / Tuesday 15th July
Year 6 Induction Visit to Holsworthy College

Tuesday 15th / Thursday 17th July
Parents Evenings

Wednesday 16th July

Open evening at Holsworthy College for Year 5 Parents.

Friday 18th July


Talent Contest

Monday 21st July


Leaver’s BBQ

Tuesday 22nd July

Leaver’s Assembly





Year 6 Milky Way Trip

Wednesday 23rd July

Last Day of Term
Wednesday 3rd September

First Day of Autumn Term

The rest of next year’s term dates and holidays are on our website.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Parent Evenings

Name:
I would like the following appointment (s):

Tuesday 15th July:
	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm – 6.00pm
	6.00pm - 7.00pm

	
	
	


Please note that I am committed to taking a group of children sailing this Tuesday evening. This means that I am unable to offer any appointments before 6.00pm. I am quite happy to stay beyond 7.00pm if this is any help. Sorry if this causes any problems. 
Thursday 17th July:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

